
Small Fruit Pest Issues Tour 
July 25, 26, 27, 2011 
Northampton, MA 

 
 

This year’s meeting was held in Northampton, Massachusetts. As discussed in our 2010 
meeting, small fruit propagation is an important channel for diseases to be spread in the 
small fruit industry. Our priority was to visit Nourse Farms’ new propagation facility. 
 
Attendees: 
 
Heather Faubert: URI 
401-874-2967 
URI Cooperative Extension 
120 Greenhouses 
Kingston, RI 
hhf@uri.edu 
 
Marvin Pritts: Cornell University 
607-255-1778 
Professor and Chair Horticulture 
Cornell University’s Dept of Horticulture 
Plant Science Bldg. Rm 134A 
Mpp3@cornell.edu 
 
Laura McDermott, Cornell University 
518-746-2562 
Cornell Cooperative Extension 
Albany, NY 
Lgm4@cornell.edu 
 
Peter V. Oudemans, Rutgers University 
609-726-1590 ext 4420 
Associate Professor, Plant Pathology 
125a Lake Oswego Rd. 
Chatsworth, NJ 08019 
Oudemans@AESOP.Rutgers.edu 
 
Carrie Koplinka-Loehr: Cornell University 
607-255-8879 
Co-Director Northeastern IPM Center 
Cornell University 
Insectary Building 
ckk3@cornell.edu 
 
David Handley: UMaine 



207-933-2100 
Vegetable and Small Fruit Specialist: Extension Professor and Cooperating Professor of 
Horticulture 
Cooperative Extension 
Highmoor Farm 
dhandley@umext.maine.edu 
 
Jim Dill: UMaine 
207-581-3879 
Pest Management: Extension Professor: Cooperating Professor of Biological Sciences 
Cooperative Extension 
491 College Ave 
jdill@umext.maine.edu 
 
Frank Caruso: UMASS 
508-295-2212 
Extension Associate Professor of Plant Pathology 
UMass Extension Agroecology Program 
Cranberry Station 
E Wareham, MA 
fcaruso@umext.umass.edu 
 
Alan Eaton: UNH 
603-862-1734 
Cooperative Ext/Plant Biology 
Extension Professor of Entomology 
Spaulding Rm 252 
alan.eaton@unh.edu 
 
Becky Sideman: UNH Extension 
603-862-3203 
Cooperative Ext/Plant Biology 
Extension Professor of Horticulture 
Spaulding Hall 
Becky.Sideman@unh.edu 
 
Cheryl Smith: UNH Extension 
603-862-3841 
Cooperative Ext/Plant Biology 
Extension Professor of Plant Health 
Spauding Hall 
cheryl.smith@unh.edu 
 
Kelly McAdam: UNH CE 
Extension Educator, Agriculture Resources 
UNH Cooperative Extension Belknap County 



36 County Drive 
Laconia, NH 03246-2900 
Ph: 603-527-5475 
Kelly.mcadam@unh.edu 
 
Eric Sideman: MOFGA 
207-568-4142 
Organic Crop Specialist 
PO Box 170 
294 Crosby Brook Road 
Unity, Maine 04988 
esideman@mofga.org 
 
Vern Grubinger: UVM 
802-257-7967 
Extension Small Fruit and Veg Specialist 
11 University Way, Suite 4, Brattleboro, VT 
Vernon.grubinger@uvm.edu 
 
Ann Hazelrigg: UVM 
802-656-0493 
Plant Diagnostic Clinic Director 
235 Hills Building 
105 Carrigan Drive 
Ann.hazelrigg@uvm.edu 
 
 
Agenda for the meeting 
 
July 20 
 
1:00–5:00 pm Hotel Northampton Conference room 
 
We will share pest problems encountered over the course of the year, new and old insect 
and disease problems in small fruits, new pesticides, new IPM management tools and our 
educational programs. Please bring a flash drive for pictures and PowerPoints to share 
with the group. 
 
July 21 
 
8:00 am–5:00 pm—Farm Tours 
 

• Nate Nourse, Nourse Farm 
Whately, MA 
Tour of new tissue culture propagation facility and field plantings of strawberries, 
raspberries, blackberries, currants, blueberries and gooseberries 



 
• Sobieski’s River Valley Farm 

Whately, MA 
Tour blueberry production fields and discuss bird control. 
 

• Chang Farm 
Whately, MA 
Multi generational farm cultivating and marketing a Chinese medicinal fruiting 
vine, Schisandra chinensis 
 

• Clarkdale Farm 
Deerfield, MA 
Table grapes and tree fruits, cherries in high tunnels 
 

• Upingil Farm 
Gill, MA 
Mixed berries, raw milk and cheese production 

 
July 22 
 
8:00 am–1:00 pm Discussion of future directions for the Small Fruit Working Group: 
 
The group agreed the meeting was extremely beneficial and would like to pursue another 
round of funding to do another meeting next summer located in the capitol district in NY 
state. The 2 half day and one full day format worked well. 
 
Our priority for the next meeting would be to look at the new developing high tunnel 
production systems for small fruits. We also would like to think about incorporating some 
professional development, since we lack some subject matter expertise in the Northeast in 
virus diseases, weed issues, nematodes, vertebrate pests, etc. We thought we could bring 
in a speaker with expertise from another state to do a training with our group. 
 
We also discussed the fact that several of the small fruit PMSPs are now out of date and 
should be redone. 
 
Ann Hazelrigg, UVM, will write the grant, ask for letters of support and share 
ideas/content with the group before submitting. 


